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Happy May!   Wow, where did the school year go?  As we enter the last month of school, I 
encourage you to check the school website daily for announcements on events taking place.  
May is BUSY!   I am so excited for the students and staff as they put together the final 
finishing touches on a great school year.  The end of the year concerts, awards ceremony, field 
trips, field day, and the school picnic are all events that signal, summer is just around the 
corner.

While this is an exciting time for the students, we say a very special THANK YOU to our 
certified staff members that are retiring/relocating.  For our certified staff:

Mrs. Kerry Cooper, retiring after 26 years in education.  Thank you for your dedication and 
service for students.  In addition, thank you for your service as the Science Department Head.

Mrs. Ashley Schroll, 5th grade teacher, who was on a temporary contract this year.  Thank you 
for an excellent year.  Best wishes. 

We also say a special THANK YOU to the following classified staff members who are retiring 
from their positions at CMS:

Mrs. Kim Kooken, Kitchen Manager

Mrs. Sandy Morgan, Product Specialist

Mr. Gary Szymborski, Head maintenance

Mrs. Julie Myers, Guidance secretary

Thank you for your continued help with the ILEARN tests this year.  While I am aware we had 
a lot of testing (CFA’s, checkpoint tests, and then the ILEARN) and I appreciate your support 
with having your children attend school regularly.  

Best wishes to our current 8th grade class as they prepare for high school.  To those students 
that are going to Lake Central and other high schools, the CMS staff is proud of your efforts 
over the past 4 years.  Best wishes.  May you always continue to shine in whatever you decide 
to pursue in life.  

I hope that you are able to enjoy the summer…. Relax, rest, and enjoy family and friends.  
Until next fall, be safe.

Scott Graber, Principal



Good morning Clark Coyote families!  What an amazing year it has been!  As we approach the end of the 
school year, I'd like to first say thank you to all the parents and guardians for their help in the mornings 
and afternoons driving safely and keeping student safety in mind.  We did have some speeding 
complaints which I addressed with the patrol division where tickets and or warnings could be issued for 
violations.  Remember to SLOW DOWN and please go hands free with your cell phones.  We discussed 
crosswalk safety with all of the students earlier in the year but we also need your help in ensuring to 
please yield and stop at all of the crosswalk locations at Clark Middle School.  Lastly, please remember 
to keep the communication going with your kiddos in regards to cell phone,Ipad devices, and gaming 
systems for safety concerns.  We are now discussing these issues as early as the 4th grade level.  Social 
media continues to be one of the biggest challenges at the middle school level but has improved this 
year overall.  Smartsocial.com is a great resource for parents and guardians to keep up on the latest 
trends, scams, and dangers with social media and gaming.  They also have a user-friendly app that can 
be downloaded to your devices.  We have five weeks to go before summer!! I thank you all for another 
great year and as always, feel free to contact me if you have any questions or concerns.  I hope you all 
have a fun and safe summer vacation!!

Notes from Officer Nick

● 8th grade academic award ceremony--May 28
● The ceremony will take place in the gym and begins at 10:00 and as a reminder, the gym is 

not air conditioned
● Door I (gym doors) will open at 9:30am
● No tickets are required
● Parents will sit on the bleachers—if you need handicapped seating, please notify the office by 

May 22.  Due to the class size, we can only allow one parent or family member to sit with the 
individual(s) needing handicapped seating

● All students are recognized at the end of the ceremony
● Parking—please park in the south lot of the school 
● 8th grade students will be able to leave with their parent/guardian once the ceremony is over

8th Grade Award Ceremony

A special THANK YOU to the PTO 
for donating flowers for staff 
appreciation week. Flowers were 
courtesy of Zandstra's!  

The extras were planted near 
door J by Mrs. Govert and her 
advisory. Thank you for making 
our school look beautiful!



Counselor’s Corner

Mrs. Churilla Ms. Vail Mr. Biscan
We are in the home stretch of the school year! That is how it often feels after spring break during the 
final grading period. However, we do not want our students to lose momentum - we are still working 
toward the same goal of having a successful year. It is important to continue to put in a full effort until 
the finish line is reached!

When parents or students are concerned over academic progress, motivation, scheduling, or emotional 
concerns, Clark counselors are always glad to offer support. Students can request to see their 
counselor through online request, via email, or by completing a form in the office.

Good Luck to Our 8th Graders!
The counselors wish our 8th graders the best of luck as they move on to high school! We hope that 
your time at Clark has prepared you for this next big step in your life and educational journey. High 
school is an exciting time that is full of wonderful opportunities to better yourself and set yourself up for 
current and future success. We hope you take full advantage of those opportunities. Remember, hard 
work always pays off and will get you far!

The Role of the School Counselor
If you would like to better understand our role as counselors in the school, please check out this digital 
presentation:  Role of a School Counselor

In observance of Earth Day, Mrs. Klein’s classes made some 
amazing Eco Jewelry. These gorgeous pieces were all made 
with 100% recyclable materials!

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1kcO17vc8N5v5BYdLOlFZWqmng74-76QqVorRa6tvWw4/edit?usp=sharing


When: May 19, 20, and 21 from 6-8 pm

Where: Kahler Middle School - Main Gym

Who: Any current 5th-7th graders can audition for the 25-26 season.

All students trying out will be required to have an updated physical 

turned in to final forms. Feel free to contact Coach Nadia with any 

potential questions.

Dance 
Tryouts



In the classroom

Members:
Austin French, Niko Huertas, Matt Levinson, Niko 
Nikolovski, Roberto Rodriguez,  Mabel Salmen, 
Conner Smith, Ben Szafasz, and Jack Szafasz

Congratulations go out to Clark's Academic Super 
Bowl team who competed at Pierce Middle School.  
The math squad earned 3rd place in their division.  
Team members included Conner Smith, Matt 
Levinson, Jack Szafasz, and Ben Szafasz.  The 
Interdisciplinary team for Clark earned 1st place in 
their division.  Team members include:  Austin 
French, Mabel Salmen, Niko Huertas, Niko 
Nikolovski, Ben Szafasz, and Jack Szafasz.  In Social 
Studies the incredible team of Ben Szafasz, Jack 
Szafasz, and Roberto Rodriguez got a near perfect 
score.  They had 24/25 questions correct in their 
division.  This score earned them 1st place in the 
area competition and 2nd place at the state level!  
Congratulations to all team members!  Everyone did 
an outstanding job this year!

Mrs. Hart's 5th grade advanced social studies class 
visited the Indianapolis Statehouse on May 2nd.  They 
took part in the "We the People" congressional mock 
hearings sponsored by the Indiana Bar Association. 
Over the past few months, the students have worked 
hard writing and practicing their speeches, and 
preparing for the follow-up questions they could be 
asked. Each student presented their speech to a panel 
of judges, answering questions about the Constitution, 
and showcasing their understanding of the American 
government.  Mrs. Hart's class brought home the 
second place medal, and was given a rating of 
"Outstanding".

Mrs. Guzman’s 8th graders searched the school for 
some high touch surfaces and WOW, did they find 
some good samples. While learning about germ 
transfer, bacteria growth, and mold growth, students 
swabbed high traffic touched surfaces. Students then 
transferred their swabs to a petri dish and into an 
incubator. The growth was almost immediately 
noticeable! Within days, samples had grown with some 
taking over the entire petri dish! Things like door 
handles, keyboards, smartboards, and personal 
belongings like cellphones were all showing signs of 
bacterial growth. Lesson learned - always wash your 
hands!



Charlotte Krugman
Angelo Bravo
Abigail Jimenez
Caleb Wood 
Elle Fontanetta
Nina Patyk
Camden Oster
Ayman Alshamaileh
Lucas Mencl
Gavin Johnson
Liam Johnson
Reagan Narjes
Maisie Kovacs
Allie Edelson
Frank Romeli
Chloe Smith
Elijah Bickley
Brhiley Graber
Alaya Eagan
Isabela Pritchard
Nicholas Johnson
Knox Emig
Ari Fetsis
Jack Scudella

Kennedy Tiljak
Lanie Collins
Sophia Budzowski
Elina Ranich
Callie Holmes
Sophie Neese
Max Hall
Ben Nguyen
Evan Dornseif
Camila Munoz
Mason Majewski
Ava Brann
Callie Holmes
Jozlynn Patrick
Paige Oszust

Elliot Failor
Sophia Velazquez
Daniela Zych
Kara Bley
Nathan Ellis
Kevin Villalvazo 
Franciszek "Frank" Ferek
Megan Russell
Alexander Thiros
Leo Bruggeman
Michael Owens

Isabella Marquez
Rylan Kleminski
Nasira Callaway
Jack Szafasz
Makenna Fazio
Mya Manyak
Amy Pieta
Mya Manyak
Mila Flamini
Claire Shires
Taylor Kerner
Abbie Drzewiecki

5th Grade 6th Grade 7th Grade 8th Grade

Student of the 
Month

April





Parents/Guardians
When picking up your child early from 

school, they must have a note in the 
morning notifying the office of what time 

and who will be picking them up. Your 
child’s safety is very important to us. 
Have your child bring the note to the 

office before going to class in the 
morning. 

If your child has any medications in the 
nurse's office, please be sure to pick 

them up by the last day of school.  Any 
medications that are not picked up will 
be discarded.  Thank you and have a 

wonderful summer!


